QCPCI

3 (e)

Date: 3.12.202

22nd May, 1990

Exhibit number: _202

Mr S Knudsen Acting General Secretary Queensland Teachers' Union _ PO Box 310 4000 SPRING HILL QLD

Dear Mr Knudsen,

I refer to your letter of 27th February, 1990, where you request access to any letters of complaint, transcripts or other material arising from the investigation conducted in respect of the John Oxley Youth Centre by Mr Heiner and pertaining to

I advise that no material of this description is on any file or record which is in the possession or control of the Department. The material gathered by Mr - Heimer in the course of his investigation has been destroyed.

Yours sincerely,

R.L Matchett (Ms)

Acting Director-General